
EXECUTIVE CHAMBERS

LINDALINGLE
HONOLULU

GOVERNOR

May 15, 2009

EXECUTIVE MEMORANDUM MEMO NO. 09-02

TO: All Department Heads

SUBJECT: Additional Revision to FY 09 Allocations from General Funds Amendment

to E.M. No. 08-03, FY09 Budget Execution Policies and Instructions, and

E.M. No. 09-01, Revised FY09 Allocations from General Funds

Effective immediately, FY 09 general fund allocations for all Executive Branch departments

and agencies are further reduced as reflected in the Revised Exhibit 1 which is attached to

this memorandum. This action is necessary for the State to meet the balanced budget

requirement of the Hawaii Constitution.

In anticipation of a serious budget shortfall in FY 09 due to successive downward revisions

to general fund revenue forecast by the Council on Revenues, the Administration has taken

steps to control and reduce FY 09 expenditures through spending restrictions and a hiring

freeze. In addition, various proposals were recommended to the 2009 Legislature to

augment available resources for FY 09. These included the use of reserve funds from the

Emergency and Budget Reserve Fund EBRF, Hawaii's rainy day fund and federal

stimulus money from the State Fiscal Stabilization Fund SFSF.

Legislative actions in the 2009 Session allowed for a very limited amount from the EBRF

and did not authorize SFSF funds for FY 09. Consequently, additional restrictions are

needed at this time to help close the projected budget gap on June 30, 2009. It is a further

concern that this gap may be widened by another reduction in revenue forecast by the

Council on May 28, 2009.

The Revised Exhibit 1 dated May 2009 contains your department's newly revised funding

allocations for FY 09. Departments shall submit their revised Requests for Allotments

Form A-19 to reflect the changes to the Department of Budget and Finance by May 29,

2009.
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I understand that these additional restrictions in the fourth quarter may present a challenge

for you in managing your program operations. However, these are extraordinary times and

we cannot continue to do business as usual.

Thank you for your continued dedication to the State.

LINDA LINGLE

Attachment


















































